
    

          Item: PC: A-1         

Tuesday, March 11, 2014 
 
 
SUBJECT:   Approval of 2013-2016 FAU BOT/PBA Collective Bargaining Agreement 
 
 

PROPOSED BOARD ACTION 
Ratify the proposed 2013-2016 Collective Bargaining Agreement between the Florida Atlantic 
University Board of Trustees and the Police Benevolent Association Union of Palm Beach 
County (“PBA”). 
 
 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
The current PBA contract expired September 30, 2013.  The administration and the union have 
been negotiating since its first session on March 18, 2013, addressing each article in the 
agreement.  The parties reached a tentative agreement on a new three year contract with 
changes to 9 out of the 33 articles in the current ratified agreement. 
 
The new Collective Bargaining Agreement will be in effect until June 30, 2016.  Amendments 
address protective vests, performance evaluations, overtime calculation, call-in hours, holiday 
pay, wages, shift selection, shift differential pay, and reimbursement allowances.  Each side may 
choose to reopen and negotiate up to two articles and salaries for the 2014-15 and 2015-16 
contract years. 
 
The new Collective Bargaining Agreement has been ratified by the membership of the PBA and 
unanimously recommended for approval by this Board’s Personnel and Compensation 
Committee.  The final agreement must be presented to the Board for ratification as the statutory 
employer. 
 

 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN/DATE 

Effective upon Board of Trustees ratification. 
 
 

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS 
PBA employees’ salary increase funded by the FAU E&G Budget, and auxiliary funds. 
 
 
 



 

Supporting Documentation:  Collective Bargaining Agreement Amended Articles  

Presented by:   

 Lawrence F. Glick, Sr. Associate General Counsel   Phone:  561-297-3007 

 Charles Lowe, Asst. VP for Public Safety and Chief of Police Phone:  561-297-3500 






























